
 

 

COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT TASK FORCE 
9:00am, Tuesday, December 10, 2024 

held virtually via Zoom 
 

MINUTES 

Present: Melanie Stith (facilitator), Susan Smith, Joe Ready, Linda Tucker, Maryanne 
Chalmers, Bev Miller, Hugh Swingle, Patsy Hindman, Rod Turnage, Sara Vega, 
Bill Skeen  

Absent: Ben Marks, Alex Stone, Rod Turnage, Paige Grimball 

Staff Present: PR Officer Yudchenko 

The Task Force conducted a thorough review of the Safety section of the plan.  

Ms. Stith will incorporate the changes discussed during the meeting into the latest draft. She said 
it is still the intent of the web team to have a draft of the site available for the Task Force to 
review at the December 17 meeting. She will reach out to Ms. Tucker and Ms. Smith for their 
feedback ahead of that meeting. 

The meeting ended at 11:53am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 


